
 
 
 

The 2012 Annual Town Report is dedicated to 
 

William (Bill) Beazley and David (Dave) Mercier. 
 
 
Each man served as Chief of his respective fire and rescue organization and recently 
decided to step down from his post and pass the reins to new leaders.  Each has chosen to 
remain a volunteer in his organization.  To date, Bill has served in the Orr’s and Bailey 
Islands Fire Department for nearly 30 years, and as its Chief for 22 years.  Dave has been 
a 15-year volunteer of the Harpswell Neck Fire and Rescue organization, serving as its 
Chief since 2006. 
 
They have provided steady guidance to Harpswell volunteer fire fighters and rescue 
responders who have had to adapt to many new training requirements and industry 
regulations over the years.  They have conducted themselves admirably in situations that 
are often difficult and stressful.  More recently, they have worked closely with the Town in 
several areas:  implementing a capital plan for the replacement of emergency vehicles and 
shaping the paramedic program that is currently in place serving the Town. 
 
We thank them for their leadership, for their willingness to respond to emergency 
situations at all hours of the day and night, and for their dedication and commitment to 
public service. 
 
 
 
 

  
   

 
 
 
 
 
         
          
 
 
             William (Bill) Beazley           David (Dave) Mercier 
 
 
 
 

 
Appreciation is expressed to the Harpswell Anchor for providing information and photos. 
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Dear Residents of Harpswell, 
 
It is my great pleasure and honor to serve as your State Senator during the 126th Maine State 
Legislature. 
 
Maine faces serious challenges, and overcoming them will require hard work and a spirit of 
collaboration.  We need to do more to bring good paying jobs to Maine. We need to address our 
healthcare costs, and we must continue to help our most vulnerable friends, family members, and 
neighbors through difficult times. Relevant to our local communities, I am continuing to work on 
policies that strengthen our fishing industries and working waterfronts.  
 
We have many challenges, but also many opportunities that I hope we can take advantage of in 
the months ahead. Shortly after I was re-elected to the Senate in 2012, I was honored to be 
chosen as the Senate Chair of the Criminal Justice and Public Safety Committee. This committee 
oversees a broad array of public policy, from our laws to reduce domestic violence to how we 
manage our prison system.  
 
As your State Senator, I am here to listen to your legislative needs and concerns, as well as act as 
a liaison between you and the State government.  I can be reached by phone at the State House at 
287-1515.  
 
Please feel free to contact me with your questions or concerns. 
 
I am honored and grateful for the opportunity to serve you. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Stan Gerzofsky 
Senator, District 10 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fax: (207) 287-1585 *  TTY (207) 287-1583  *  Message Service 1-800-423-6900  *  Web Site: legislature.maine.gov/senate 
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